BARROW  PRIMARY  SCHOOL

Old Row,  Barrow,  Clitheroe,  BB7 9AZ

Telephone:  01254 822338

Fax & Answer Machine:  01254 822408

e-mail: head@barrow.lancs.sch.uk
www.barrow.lancs.sch.uk
19th April, 2018
Dear Parents
It has been lovely to receive such a warm welcome to Barrow Primary School.  It clearly is a great place to learn which is reflective of the dedication of all the staff and the leadership of Mrs Marchi and Mrs Mabbott.  It has been great to see children so absorbed in their learning and I am looking forward to getting to know everyone over the next few weeks.  The summer term, in any primary school, is always very full with lots of special and important occasions so we will keep you updated as the term progresses.  I will be spending my time between schools but more than happy to respond to communications at any time and only a short zip down the A59!

Clare Berryman

Acting Headteacher

FROM MRS MABBOTT
As you are aware my time at Barrow has come to an end.  On Tuesday I met with Mrs Berryman to hand over as she takes on the role of Acting Headteacher.   I also visited the classes to say farewell to the children.  I would like to thank the wonderful children, supportive parents and community and the dedicated and professional staff and governors for making me so welcome and for the support I received during the two terms.  I have thoroughly enjoyed my time as Acting Headteacher at Barrow.  It was a pleasure and a privilege to serve the community and I wish Mrs Marchi well in her continued recovery.  

Y5/6 FOOTBALL LEAGUE REMINDER
Just a reminder that the Y5/6 Football league is on tomorrow from 4pm until 6pm at Ribblesdale. Please ensure that kits are returned to school as soon as possible after use.  If you still have a kit at home please ensure your child has it with them tomorrow for the matches.  Thank you.
SWIMMING LESSONS

Pupils in years 2 to 6 will undertake weekly swimming lessons at Edisford Pool, Clitheroe commencing Monday, 23rd April and Thursday, 26th April.  Years 3, 4 and 5 will attend on Monday afternoons and Year 2 will attend on Thursday mornings.  The final lessons for Years 3, 4 and 5 will be on 9th July and for Year 2 will be on 12th July.  

Please make sure your children bring to school named costumes and towels on the appropriate day.  Pool health and safety regulations are that girls must wear a one-piece costume and boys must wear swimming trunks which are no longer than mid-thigh.  Children are not allowed to wear jewellery and cannot wear goggles during their lesson unless you have provided a letter to the class teacher.  

CLASS PHOTOGRAPHS
All classes will have their photograph taken during the afternoon of Friday, 27th April.  Order forms will be sent home either on this day or shortly afterwards.

NETBALL LEAGUE
The next netball league fixture is on Monday, 23rd April at Oakhill College (4pm).  Can we please ask that you inform school if your child is unable to play in any of the matches.  Thank you.
THANK YOU TO FOBS
We would like to thank FOBS for, once again, kindly purchasing the ‘leavers’ hoodies’ for all our Year 6 pupils, especially Mrs Tyson who organised the printing and sizing requirements.  You will no doubt have seen our Year 6 children looking very stylish in their black and gold tops!
THANK YOU
Thank you to the Collins family who have very kindly donated a large number of art brushes to school, these have been shared out between all our classes and both Mrs Mabbott’s and Mrs Berryman’s respective schools.  
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